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LOOK INSIDE From The Madame Chair...

Letter from the 1-3
Madam Chair
Hello Neighbors!
New real estate tax procedure 4
2022 Refuse Schedule . As I write this update, I am looking outside on a cold, dreary
morning, wishing for the warmer, sunnier, spring days ahead. Not usually one to
WEGO’s newest officers 6 .
hurry the seasons along, but I am grateful we got through most of the winter
Goshen Fire co., updates 7 . . .
without too many big snowfall totals or icy roads.
A message from Rep. Herrin 8

One “casualty” of winter was that both the park and “triangle” (Boot & Paoli

Pike) township informational LED signs stopped working. The internal

controllers have been replaced once before in 2018 or so. Unfortunately, both

controllers have failed again. We can repair these signs for approximately

$5,000-6,000, or, if we wait until they can be budgeted for next year, spend

$42,500. In the interest of conserving where we can, we are going to take our

chances with the refurbished controllers. We will start preparing for replacements

in the coming years, considering how much more the signs cost today versus back

when they originally were installed.

Things are running smoothly at the Township building under the direction of

Derek Davis, our new manager, as well as Dave Ware, our new finance director.

If you have any concerns, please do not hesitate to contact Derek so that your
issue can be addressed immediately (610-692-7171).

Jason has been busy with the Park and Recreation schedule, introducing new
programs that were well received by our community! The tree lighting was
beautiful, but being given the chance to see the elves busy at work in the
Blacksmith shop while meeting a real-life reindeer? Priceless! Parents, don’t
worry, there is already a plan to expand the reindeer visit for 2022. And, as in
years past, summer camp registration was opened on February 1 and was
immediately filled! We currently have a wait list, so if your 16+ year old teens are
looking for temporary summer work, and are willing to be camp counselors, that
wait list could go away! Please consider this great opportunity for employment-it
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Letter From The Madame Chair...continued from cover

looks great on a college application and will not take up the entire
summer vacation. ALL of the recent donation drives have been
immensely successful, thanks to the generous community in which
we live, work, & play! The WEGO annual warm coats project brought
in record donations, and residents just kept on giving to the Park and
Rec toy drive for a record year of over two hundred toys! This
enabled Jason to get presents into the hands of over fifty local school
children who may not have had a gift to open on Christmas Day. This
spring, we also collected over thirty prom gowns, which were given
to WCASD students who may not have been able to afford a gown

this year. Thank you for being so generous!

Other projects that are in the process are the Hershey’s Mill Dam,
Milltown Creek Dam, Bow Tree Pond restoration, construction of
new pickleball courts, the Ridley Creek sewer treatment plant
ultraviolet sanitation system replacement, as well as the Hershey’s
Mill Estate sewer project. All of these projects are in some stage of
completion, whether ready for landscaping, waiting for DEP permits
before going out to bid, or applying for grant money to help defray
costs. Because there are so many open projects, other projects have to
wait for a while before we can dive into them. The Paoli Pike Trail
project is not complete, but the eminent domain process has been
reversed, and an alternative plan is being considered by the BOS, as
well as the people who are directly involved in the project
(landowners from whom we may have to request a right of way for
completion). This project will resume once the BOS can budget for
engineering costs for this small section. In the meantime, please get
out and use the trail all the way up to Enterprise Drive, maybe take
a loop in the corporate park & head back to the park! The Township
has secured approximately $1.6M in grants for ongoing Township
projects! While it’s terrific that our amazing staff has

Continued on page 3
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Letter From The Madame Chair...continued from Page 2

successfully received so much money for these great projects, there is still much to do-projects in the
queue, infrastructure that needs upgrading, unforeseen repairs or replacements of equipment and/or
vehicles, and the Westtown-East Goshen police (WEGO) contract to negotiate.

While we NEVER want to increase township taxes, there are choices that must be made to keep taxes
where they are. Unfortunately, the projects currently in progress are projects that were started under the
direction of past boards, and many of the projects seem to have converged into 2021 and 2022, with the
likelihood some will not be completed until 2023. That means continuing to seek grants to help offset tax
dollars whenever possible. When it comes to WEGO, we MUST fund our fine police department. Inflation
is affecting us all. We are all experiencing supply chain issues, various shortages, fuel increases, and
property tax revenues do not go up with inflation. In the event we are close to having to make a decision
that NONE of us want to have to make, please be assured that there will be ample communication with
residents if a tax increase is even being considered. While no one wants to see taxes go up, no one wants
the level of services to be decreased, or projects to go unfinished. I would invite you ALL to attend
meetings, particularly when we begin our budget workshops in the fall. It's so easy now because our
hybrid board room is completely installed! Zoom capability has changed how we do business-from

anywhere at all, you can interact with us live in meetings; it's great! Meetings will be posted to YouTube.

Looking to the future, we have a lot of terrific things planned for the spring, summer, and fall! During the
pandemic, it became evident immediately that residents relied heavily on the Park and Recreation
Department to fill needs-help with kids during the summertime, exercise opportunities in the park
(pickleball, tennis, baseball, softball, and basketball to name a few!), Zoom programs, as well as
community events for all. Please join us for the Easter Egg Hunt at the Park (April 9), Community Day
(June 25), and be sure to be in the Park this summer, you never know when something BIG might
happen...especially during the week of August 15!

Please look for our electronic newsletters, constant contact announcements, and for something new, we are
going to try to take this show “on the road”! For at least two meetings this year, we are going to try to get
out into the community to bring a board meeting to your neighborhood! Those meetings will have agendas
with topics that are most important to your area, so we encourage you to come out to hear those updates

and give your input to us directly.

As always, it is our pleasure to serve our community as supervisors of the township. Please do not hesitate

to contact any one of us, or all of us, with your questions, concerns, and comments.

Happy Spring!

ﬂ?cﬁ‘efe Jruitt (mtruit@eastgoshen.org)




Chester County Treasurer’s Office

Now Handling East Goshen Township Real Estate Taxes

East Goshen Township Taxes

Chester County Treasurer’s Office is now handling all aspects of East Goshen Township real estate taxes.

Your 2022 East Goshen Township tax bill was mailed from the Chester County Treasurer’s Office in early
February 2022.

East Goshen Township tax payment options:
* Pay DISCOUNT amount before March 31 OR
- Pay FACE amount between April 1 — May 31
+  After May 31, any tax not paid will be due at 10% penalty amount

Payment for East Goshen Township taxes must be remitted to Chester County Treasurer, 313 W. Market St.,
Suite 3202, PO Box 2748, West Chester, PA 19380. Check must be payable to: Chester County Treasurer.

Are your taxes escrowed in your mortgage? If so, your mortgage company should be sending your
East Goshen Township tax payment to Chester County Treasurer. We suggest asking your mortgage
company before remitting your personal check for payment.

Contact the Chester County Treasurer’s Office
at 610-344-6370.



https://www.chesco.org/161/Treasurer

2022 Trash Holiday Schedule

Please note that trash will not be picked up on the dates listed below. All debris will be taken on the
next regularly scheduled service day.

Memorial Day Thanksgiving Day
Monday, May 30 Thursday, November 24
Labor Day
Monday, September 5

2022 Wednesday Yard Waste
Collection Schedule

2022 BULK TRASH
Collection Schedule

Important Upgraded Service:
Yard waste is now every Wednesday with the
exception of June 1, July 6 & September 7.

Thursday dates are for residents
with Monday/Thursday collection
Friday dates are for residents with

Tuesday/Friday collection
January 5, 12, 19, 26

February 2, 9, 16, 23
March 2, 9, 16, 23, 30
April 6, 13, 20, 27

January 13, January 14
February 17, February 18
March 17, March 18
April 14, April 15
May 12, May 13
June 16, June 17
July 14, July 15
August 11, August 12

June 8, 15, 22, 29
July 13, 20, 27
August 3, 10, 17, 24, 31
September 14, 21, 28
October 5, 12, 19, 26
November 2, 9, 16, 23, 30

September 15, September 16
October 13, October 14
November 17, November 18

D 7,14, 21, 2
ecember 7, 14, 21, 28 December 15, December 16

[
I
I
I
I
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I
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|
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May 4, 11, 18, 25 :
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Recyclin
Anything wit

el

All residents must pre-register on Eventbrite link below

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/electronic-waste-recycling-june-2022-registration-291291830707

June 4t 2022

East Goshen Township Park
1661 Paoli Pike

9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.

East Goshen Township

is proud to offer local residents the opportunity
to responsibly recycle obsolete electronics on
Saturday, June 4, 2022.

This service is available to all residents and
small businesses with fewer than 50 employees.

Electronics will be recycled by eForce Compliance,
Philadelphia's first Certified Responsible Recycler.

We will accept all electronic devices with a plug, NO
SMOKE DETECTORS or LARGE APPLIANCES
will be accepted.

ACCEPTED ITEMS INCLUDE:

Laptops Dehumidifiers
Peripherals Computers
Typewriters Mice
Telephones Small Appliances
Microwaves Fax Machines
Cameras Keyboards

Cell Phones Printers
Calculators Air Conditioners

$30 fee per TV

or computer monitor

$100 per wooden console or
projection TV

$10 per microwave,
dehumidifier, air conditioner
All Data Media Will Be

Destroyed or Wiped!

Coupon of equal or greater value provided for

all TVs or monitors charged.


https://www.eventbrite.com/e/electronic-waste-recycling-june-2022-registration-291291830707
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WEGO newest FT Officers: Eric Ruggieri & Leon Bynum

Westtown East Goshen Regional PD would like to
congratulate our newest Full-Time officers, Officer
Eric Ruggeri and Officer Leon Bynum. Officer Ruggeri
and Officer Bynum were both elevated from part-time
status to full-time as part of a "package deal" from
West Chester University PD earlier this year.

Ruggeri:

Officer Eric Ruggeri has been
employed in Chester County
law enforcement for the last 33
years. He recently retired after
32 years of service with the
West Chester University Police
Department, where he held the
rank of Sergeant for his last 20
years there. Simultaneously, he
had been employed for
Westtown-East Goshen
Regional Police part-time for 20 years until being
promoted to full time in January 2022. Additionally,
Officer Ruggeri currently serves as the Assistant Team
Leader for the Crisis Negotiations Unit on the West
Chester Area Regional Emergency Response (SWAT)
Team. Described best as a workaholic, he enjoys being
active in the profession and has been selected to serve
on certain committees and projects within Chester
County and in his home township of East Bradford,
where he is an elected official.

Bynum:

Officer Leon Bynum
served  full-time
with  the West
Chester University
Police Department
for the past 26 years,
achieving the rank
of Sergeant. Like
Officer Ruggeri, he
also simultaneously served as a part-time officer for
Westtown-East Goshen Regional Police for the past
15 years. Over the years, he is proud to say that he
has supervised some of the finest law enforcement
professionals in Chester County. One of his proudest

moments as a Sergeant with West Chester University
Police was receiving the Medal of Valor for the
Barclay Fire in 2017 with members of his squad and
other courageous individuals. Over those years, he
has taken pride in providing a high level of service
which undoubtedly will continue. Looking back,
some of his most memorable moments were when
life saving measures were successful, i.e. lives were
saved.

As a parent of two teenagers, two dogs and a rabbit,
needless to say, his wife and he are busy. He is
looking forward to working a little less so he can
spend more time on what means the most to him-
family and friends.

WEGO PD would also like to congratulate our
newest part-time officers:

Officer Valeria Arevalo, Officer Andrew Sardella

Officer Mark Tuttle, and Officer Jason Golden



The Goshen Fire Co. Flower Sale is back!!!

FLOWER SALES ARE BACK!

Mark your calendars for our 2 spring sales, benefitting Goshen Fire Company.

+ Easter Flower Sale 4/15,4/16 and 4/17
* Mothers’ Day Sale5/6,5/7,5/8

Both sales run Friday, Saturday and Sunday, or until sold out. Location is Station 56,
at the corner of Boot Rd. and Greenhill Rd. Come early for the best selection.

2021 WAS A BUSY YEAR!

Our EMS Division is one of the busiest in Chester County, as we
responded to an average of over 10 ambulance calls per day in
2021.

IT’S NOT TOO LATE TO BECOME A SUBSCRIBER

Perhaps you missed our mailings for the annual subscription drive, but it’s
not too late to join.

What are the advantages of an annual subscription?

As an annual subscriber, you won't be responsible for any fees not covered
by your insurance. Many plans do not cover the entire cost of an ambulance
transport, which can start at $1,100.00.

There are 5 levels of service, so you can tailor a subscription to your family’s
needs. For more information: visit:

https://w3cloudcrm.com/app/uploads/coshenfireco/2022¢oshenfirecosubscriptionletter1637641363.pdf
or email ambulancebilling@goshenfireco.org

Our Fire, EMS and Fire Police divisions always welcome new
volunteers; training and equipment is provided at no cost to
you! Have a special skill you can share with us? We also need
volunteers to help with marketing, administration, finance,

fund raising and special events. Go to www.goshenfireco.org
GOSHEN FAIR for information on how you can join us. Follow us on

8/1—8/6!!

Facebook at Goshen Fire Company.




A Message from State Representative Dianne Herrin

To the Residents of the 156t Legislative District

After much consideration, I will not be running for a second term as
your State Representative. My reasons for retiring are primarily
personal, and I want to reassure you that I will continue to serve
this community throughout the remainder of my term, which
expires November 30, 2022.

As I reflect on the past 15 months, I am very proud of the high level of service my District Office staff has
provided. My team has resolved 99% of our 2,971 district cases to date - including unemployment claims,
tax questions, professional licensing inquiries, SEPTA pass requests, state record questions, unclaimed
property retrievals, and PennDOT issues - and together we expedited hundreds of COVID-19
vaccination appointments for seniors who needed help. I am also proud of our work supporting those
who live along the Mariner East pipeline in their ongoing efforts to restore clean water disrupted by
pipeline construction, be the watchdogs on the ground, and secure viable emergency evacuation plans. I
am honored to assist the many committed residents and local officials who continue to work tirelessly to
preserve the entirety of Crebilly Farm. I voted on many bills that reflect the promises I made to you
during my campaign, which include supporting quality public education, boosting our local economy,
and protecting the environment. My staff and I also shed light on the pressing need to address the early
childhood education crisis with a successful policy hearing and video series. I also introduced two bills in
Harrisburg - the Regional Greenhouse Gas Initiative (RGGI) Investments Act, and an Act to Hold
Government Contractors Accountable for Past Failures, the latter which may soon pass the PA House.

While I will no longer be serving as your state legislator as of December 1, I will never stop pursuing my
passion for public service. I have served the West Chester area for more than two decades as a highly
active volunteer, West Chester Mayor, and State Representative, and I look forward to applying the
invaluable insights I gained in all of these roles to continue supporting and improving our community in
the months and years ahead.

I extend my sincere gratitude to all citizens of the 156th
District, including our friends and neighbors who work every
day to improve our community and the citizens who advocate
for a stronger democracy through the political process, my
legislative colleagues, and my amazing staff here in our
District Office and in Harrisburg.

Sincerely,
@\w“-’“\\ ' X Rep. Herrin’s “Dream Team” (L-R):
Dianne Herrin Emily Pisano, Kevin Burk, Kevin Carson

Representative, 156™ District



Our monthly book club meets the third Tuesday of each month at 9:30am. Free
adult yoga courses will continue to be available online! Decompress after a long
day with a certified yoga instructor on Tuesdays at 7pm.

Be sure to check our online calendar for financial security presentations, available

in 2022. The first will be STaRT (Start Today and Retire Tomorrow), taking place

via Zoom on Monday, April 4 at 7pm. We are getting close to spring and summer

and will be looking for more teen volunteers! If your teen may be interested in this

volunteer opportunity, email mdehmelt@ccls.org. Teen Advisory Board meetings are held once a
month as well. Three new book bundles have been created! Come and check out our new Space,
Seasons, and Fairytale book bundle bags. We have two new programs for kids! Every Friday at 4:30
on Zoom, join our 5™ grade host, Daniel, as he guides us through the game of Minecraft! On Monday,
March 21, join Ms. Megan at the first meeting of our new program, Tinker Time! We will learn how
to use Tinkercad to create designs that Ms. Megan will take and print using our brand new Makerbot
3D printer! At March’s meeting of the Teen Art Club on Monday March 28, we’ll make pour paint
clay jewelry. Stop by the library the week before to pick up a preassembled kit.

We have several reoccurring children’s events for all ages!

Family Storytime — Tuesdays @ 10:30am - Join Ms. Megan on Zoom for a fun
and upbeat family storytime! We'll read books, sing songs, and get moving, all
to encourage Early Literacy skills. All ages.

ABC STEAM Storytime —Thursdays @10:30am - Join Ms. Megan as we work

out way through the Alphabet at ABC STEAM Storytime! We'll explore

science, technology, engineering, art, and math concepts through weekly themes with fiction and
nonfiction. The whole family is welcome to join!

Each story time will focus on one letter of the alphabet and will include books, songs, activities, or
even experiments. Each week a craft kit will be available for pickup on Monday.

Read to a Dog! — Check calendar for updated availability during the new year! - Learning to read,
and more specifically, reading out loud can be scary. Reading aloud helps children expand vocabulary
and improve comprehension. Our Read to a Dog program provides a friendly face, and a wagging tail,
to help ease reading jitters and build confidence.

If you haven’t done one yet, come on in and do our monthly contest! This month there are a number
of gold coins hidden around the room.... But how many? Walk around the children’s area and see
how many you can find! At the end of the month a winner will be chosen out of all the correct
responses.

If you’re interested in signing up for reoccurring children’s events, please visit our online calendar.



Your Sustainability Advisory Committee has been hard at work!

SUSTAINABILITY EXPO
Sunday, April 24, noon —4 PM
East Goshen Township Building

Come One! Come All! To our Sustainability Ball!

0O.K. So not an actual ball with orchestra and dancing, but
everyone will have a ball, we promise!

For the children: projects and prizes! For adults:
products and services on display. Seminars to learn stuff
and practical tips for our homes and businesses. And prizes!

We will be joined by county, state and federal officials.
They will present awards for our local businesses who are
being invited to join our East Goshen Sustainability
Businesses Program.

Did we mention there will be prizes?! Have you scheduled
an energy audit in the last year? Yes, you can have one each
year! Come sign up here.

Had enough with the price of gas? Finally ready for that
electric car rental or purchase? Come get more specifics.

Considering solar panels? Solar energy is the resource that
has increased 0.00% in cost this year. Compare that to oil
and gas!

We will have seminars by local experts on recycling,
composting, pollinator gardens, water quality, and lots
more.

Speaking of balls, bring along your clean, used prom gowns
for sharing with East High students for their prom this year.
We are also collecting corks and individual coffee pods for

reimagining!

Oh, by the way, there will be artwork and poetry and prizes!
Don’t forget the prizes. And don’t forget to come!

Sunday, April 24 between noon and 4. Adjacent parking
available. Come to the East Goshen Township building, and
you will be directed. Hike, bike, horseback, balloon in,
however!

Just come!

Did you know<e2e?

How much water does it take to make one
coftton shirt?

Answer: 715 gallons (2700 liters) of water

Wow - come to the sustainability expo to find
out how we can live more sustainably.

How much water do you use a day?

Answer: People in the U.S. use approximately
100 gallons of fresh, drinkable water per day
for bathing, drinking, flushing, cleaning and
yard care. And this number only takes into
account the amount of water we use directly
every day. 2 -7 gallons per flush.17 gallons
to shower. 25 gallons to wash a load of
clothes. 27 gallons to hand wash a sink of
dishes. 3 gallons to run the dishwasher.

How much of EG waste is yard waste and
food waste?

Answer: Together, yard debris and food
waste account for nearly 30% of the materi-
als disposed in U.S. landfills. However, both
these items can easily be composted
instead!

Is the idea of Meatless Monday effective?

Answer: Based on current data and con-
sumption patterns, if everyone on the planet
went without meat for one day per week, we
could reduce emissions by an estimated 1.0
gigaton per year. That's equal to taking 273
million cars off the road.




EASTe GOSHEN «TOWNSHIP

SUSTAINABILITY

EXPO
APRIL 24 12-4

East Goshen Township Building

1580 Paoli Pike West Chester

EXHIBITS * VENDORS
e SEMINARS °®
GIVE AWAYS°* RAFFLES

Electric Vehicle Info e Solar e Geothermal e
Recycling Information ¢ Water Conservation e
Pollinator Gardens e Sustainable Home products e

SEPTA Info e Composting e Kids events
Thank you to Sponsors: CTDIeLavazzae4CP




Always Looking Into The Future

Looking to the future, the Futurist Committee along with the Board of Supervisors has
developed a survey to gauge resident interest in potential longer-term projects. The
objective of this survey is to obtain additional feedback from our initial survey on three
specific areas:

+ Building feeder trails to connect several neighborhoods with the Paoli Pike Trail.
*  Assessing resident interest in the desired amount of future township open space.
*+ Adding amenities to the central business area.

Our goal is a digital survey that can be completed in less than 5 minutes by a broad and representative group of
residents. The survey has been advertised utilizing all available Township communication channels. Also, for
those without access to the digital survey, we will have paper copies available at the Township building. The
Board of Supervisors looks forward to hearing your thoughts and priorities for the future of our community.

The survey will close April 1, take a few minutes to share your thoughts with the Board of Supervisors today!

Photo Rewind: Paoli Pike Trail Ribbon Cutting; November 2020

(L-R): M. Moskowitz (County Commissioner), D. Leicht (Parks & Rec),
J. Emanuel (Former Supvsr), Michele Kichline (County Commissioner),
J. Maxwell (County Commissioner), D. Shuey (Twp Supvsr), C. Battavio (Former Supvsr),
M. Lynch, (Twp Supvsr), R. Griffith (Chesco Plg), D. Wagner (McMahon Assc) and J. Natale (DVRPC)



https://iq-dist-2.com/s/start/en-us/A6XX0kwLT_adV8pocBBXlw/WicjcEXPSmONACpqEUV4AA
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Before the Sun, the Song written by Township Poet Laureate Chris Marshall

Before the Sun, the Song The world gasps while the doves coo.
A democracy trembles. An alliance assembles.
Before dawn the wind blusters. Our elders remember what WW resembles.

We hunker under covers

as the cooing begins. Our prayers fly up in the black dark

Coo, coo, coo, CO0-COO. as the white doves coo, coo, to remind us
Before we see the sun that even when peace appears shrouded
we hear the song. in mystery, her memory remains.

Coo, coo, coo, COO-COO. The dove’s eternal destiny is ever the same.
mourning doves arrive Before it sees the sun, it sings the song.

to comfort, as our faces
furrow with tears. Chris M. Marshall
The whole world weeps March, 2022

while the doves coo, coo,

East Goshen Poet Laureate
The single syllable of peace.

Where is the olive branch

green enough to rescue

a sleepless nation under

deafening decibels of war?

As millions mobilize, as tanks rumble,
as bombs crash,

as the wails of mourning begin,

the doves continue

to coo, and coo, and coo.

Before the sun, the song.
Will invaders listen? Will tanks be turned?
Autonomy honored? A cease-fire earned?
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The Friends of East Goshen...our “BFF”!/!!

Happy spring everyone! On behalf of my fellow Friends of East Goshen board members and me, we
invite everyone to enjoy another wonderful year in East Goshen Township Park! The Department of
Parks and Recreation has been hard at work creating some spectacular events, and we are happy to
support them! Our mission is simple. We reach out to the
community to offset Township expenses for special events. But
before we talk about what’s in store for 2022, we have to take a
minute to look back at a memorable end to 2021 with the “Snow”
the Reindeer Meet & Greet! We were really pleased with the
turnout and it seemed like everyone had holiday card-worthy
experiences! Special thanks to our EGT Elves, Goshen Fire Co.,
band and our costumed volunteers for helping us pull it off! Mark
your calendars for December 3 for this year’s meet and greet!
We’ll be tweaking the event a bit, to allow for more reindeer time

and a shorter Santa line...plus the addition of hot cocoa! Thanks Goshen Fire Police,

Actors, Santa and Mrs. Claus!

The adorable EGT Elves! Stockings hung with care! FOEG, Park Commission &
Historical Commission

Save the Date...December 3, 2022, for our next Reindeer Meet and Greet!

On April 1st, we’ll officially kickoff the Community Day
fundraising campaign which is always my favorite! Each summer,
individuals, families and local businesses send in donations small
and large, financially supporting the Township’s biggest party in the
park! This will also be the second year for a new, exciting
raffle...getting to start the fireworks show! That’s right, one cute kid
(or adult) will get to hit the button starting the show for all 4,000
people in attendance! Raffle tickets can be purchased on the FOEG
website ahead of time or with cash at Community Day. Hope to see | 4t year’s raffle winner starting

you there Saturday, June 25, 2022 the fireworks show! Push the

button already!
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The Friends of East Goshen...our “BFF”!!//

continued from Page 13

We are also happy to support the 2022 SE PA Teen Filmmakers Showcase this year! The Showcase,
started in 2019 by EGT Parks and Recreation and the Movie Tavern Exton, is an opportunity for local
teens interested in film/TV to experience a film festival, completely free of charge! The night includes a
limo ride, red carpet photography and seeing their original film up on the silver screen in front of a 150
person audience! The Showcase is a wonderful event and was awarded the 2022 Governor’s Award for
excellence in innovative government initiatives. And this is where the Friends of East Goshen comes in!
This year, we’ll be adding a second theatre, so the general public (you!), can see these amazing films from
local teens too! The evening would include red carpet photography, VIP lanyard, “behind the camera”
interviews with the teen filmmakers and two hours of amazing films! Tickets are $20 and only fifty are
available and net proceeds will go to an amazing cause this year. The Showcase also has a global presence,
averaging 1500 submissions from 175 countries each year with 20-30 coming from Ukraine. This year,
we’ll be partnering with the Ukrainian Film Office based in Kiev and net proceeds will be going to Olga
Artushevska, 2022 Official Selection for film, Valera.

Best Picture Winner for Jason with sponsor
Miss Fortune Guillaume Perrin from
Samiksha Thakur (2nd left) SunCenter Studios
Ukrainian Teen Filmmaker
Olga Artushevska
E = E Limo time! Township Supervisor

Michele Truitt presenting
Scan here to purchase general public tickets! Leah Rehrman with

Best Actress Award
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The Blacksmith Shop has reopened for 2022

If you are interested in history and/or want to watch a
blacksmithing demonstration, the Goshenville
Blacksmith Shop is now open. Through January and
February the weather was too cold to open the
unheated shop, but by early March the water in the
slack barrel had thawed and temperatures were warm
enough to open to visitors.

Over the winter the forge’s primary anvil was sent
out for repairs and is now in better condition than
when it was purchased in 1971. We have also learned
more about the history of the wheelwright shop
including why there are large doors into the second
floor on the south wall of the building. We can also
answer question like why the two main anvils have
heavy chains around their waists and what our 500 Ib.
swage block was used for.

Being your questions about the early years of the
Ashbridge family who built the wheelwright shop
and forge, about the old Goshenville general store
built ca. 1800 across 352 from the shops, or about
the Hickman Plank House on the east side of the
blacksmith shop parking lot.

Both the Blacksmith shop and Plank House are
open on Wednesdays and Saturdays 10 AM to 4
PM from mid March through October.

Private tours can be scheduled for days other than
Wednesday or Saturday by contacting the
receptionist at the East Goshen Township
building.

Gary Kerschner

Township Blacksmith
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Conservancy Board Events — Get Involved!

The Conservancy Board here in East Goshen
Township serves to protect the Township through
conservation efforts and we could use your help!
We are going to be very busy this year and would
love to have more volunteers to help us! Please
contact cbchair@eastgoshen.org to get involved!
Here are some upcoming events we would love to
have your participation in:

Keep East Goshen Beautiful Day — April 23, 2022
8am-1lam - meet at the township building and
get a location to pick up litter around the
township!

Arbor Day celebration! Watch for updates via
Facebook and the EGT website for the exact
details!

We are currently in the process of applying to be
a TREE CITY! Stay tuned for our progress!

We will be doing a planting in the fall of 2022
and could use your help! Stay tuned for more

information on this and the exact dates of Keep EaSt GOShen

planting!

We are looking to continue to install Bee Hives Be autiful D ay

(like the ones near the Plank house and

i(l);f)(:tv;ilz e(l)rfeg)e ;(S)‘ teach more residents about the Aprﬂ 2 3 , 2 O 2 2

Please think about coming to our monthly
meetings — the Conservancy Board meets the 2nd

Wednesday of the month at 7:00 pm — we would 8 am 1 1 am
love to meet you and hear what areas of

conservation you are interested in! Call 6 1 0—692—7 1 7 1

We hope to see more residents out and about in

the Township and look forward to meeting you! tO re gister tO Volunteer!

Sandy Snyder

Conservancy Board Chairman




2022 is the year to be in the park!

This winter has been so mild, its lovely isn’t it??? A
mild winter means our Public Works Department has
been able to prep sports fields for use a full three weeks
earlier than usual! So get outside and enjoy it! This year
is shaping up to be a memorable year in EGT parks
again. We kick things off with our favorite spring
special event, the Township’s Egg Hunt! We will be
keeping the staggered age group start, so please visit
eastgoshenrec.com to register today! As much as we
loved watching 10,000 eggs cleared by 1,000 kids in 68
seconds, it’s a more enjoyable experience for everyone
with staggered starts! We also had a chat with the Easter
Bunny, and he is excited that kids will once again be
able to sit for pictures! He’s elated!

An under the radar Township event is our spring Yard
Sale scheduled for Saturday, April 30 from 9am-1pm.
We’ll have 30 residential yard sales at the Township
Building and another 45 in our neighborhoods! So clean
out your garage and call us at 610-692-7171 to be added
to the list!

We were overwhelmed this year by the interest in our
summer camp program, wow! We opened registration
February 1 at midnight, and by 7 am all four hundred
spots were taken! We’ve been able to add an additional
one-hundred kids from the waitlist, but next year we’ll
have two camp sites to meet the demand.

Seniors, looking for something fun to do? Not only am I
the current Park Commission Chair, but I’'m also the de
facto Senior Activities Coordinator! I invite all seniors
to join me at the Township Building Thursday
afternoons for Mahjong and Friday mornings for a
variety of card games! Don’t know how to play card
games? No worries, your fellow residents will be happy
to show you the ropes.

The Park Commission is proud of its ever growing list
of community partners that help deliver programming
in our parks! We invite you to come to the park after
dark on Saturday, April 16 for a movie in the park! It
will be a fundraiser for Cub Scouts Pack 122 and
they’ll be featuring the movie, Rio! Unable to make
this movie? Well, you can try Saturday, June 4! The
Gary Mercer Team will be sponsoring the film
Encanto just as we hit the last few weeks of school!

Speaking of summer, Community Day is going to be
a blast this year, scheduled for June 25 from 5 pm—
fireworks! Don’t forget, the Friends of East Goshen
will be holding a raffle so that one lucky person will
get to personally push the button to light up the West
Chester sky with fireworks! Learn more about that in
the Friends article later in this newsletter.

We are also busy with the development of two parks,
Hershey’s Mill Dam Park and Milltown Dam Park.
Hershey’s Mill Dam Park is taking shape and should
be nearing completion by the end of summer. The
township is still awaiting the final permit approval
from The Department of Environmental Protection
(DEP) and their Dam Safety division. Once received,
the township will move forward with our engineer to
solicit bids from contractors to complete the actual
work. We are hopeful the bidding process can
commence in the first half of 2022.

See you in the park!

Debbie Snyder
Parks and Recreation Commission, Chair



CUBSCOUT PACK 122 PRESENTS
A SPRING FUNDRAISER:

PRESENTING THE FILM

RIO

DINNER & REFRESHMENTS AVAILABLE TO
PURCHASE FROM THESE FEATURED FOOD TRUCKS:

A PORTION OF ALL FOOD TRUCK SALES
WILL BE DONATED TO PACK 122.

SATURADY, APRIL 16, 2022
EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP PARK
PARKING OPENS AT 6:00PM
SHOWTIME 8:00PM

REGISTRATION REQUIRED
SUGGESTED DONATION S$25/FAMILY

HTTPS://CSPACKI22MOVIE.EVENTBRITE.COM



http://cspack122movie.eventbrite.com/

East Goshen Township - Parks and Recreation

Activities, Programs & Events

Special Events

Activity: East Goshen Township Egg Hunt
Date: Saturday, April 9, various times
Description: Join us in the park for our
annual Egg Hunt! The event this year will

be ticketed only with defined times per

age group. Only 200 kids allowed per age
group, please visit eastgoshenrec.com

today to get your tickets!

Location: East Goshen Park

Activity: Park after Dark Movie: Rio

Date: Saturday, April 16

Description: Fundraiser for Cub Scout Troop 122, see
flyer in newsletter for ticket information.

Location: East Goshen Park

Activity: Township Wide Yard Sale

Date: Saturday, April 30; 9am — 1pm (Rain Date,
Sunday, May 1)

Location: East Goshen Township Building
Description: Clear out your garages, sheds and attics
and make a little pocket change along the way! The
township will be composing a map of all yard sale sites
and providing yard sale signs (first come, first served).
Those living in gated communities can reserve a spot at
the Township Building — call 610-692- 7171 to reserve
your spot today, limited space available!

Activity: Summertime playground Trick or Treating
Date: Friday, June 3

Description: We aren't kidding! Kids love dressing up
for Halloween, so lets do it more than once per year!
Kids will loop around the playground, then stop by the
Hicks Pavilion for candy from members of the Township
ABCs! Advanced registration needed at
eastgoshenrec.com

Activity: Park after Dark Movie: Encanto

Date: Saturday, June 4

Description: Sponsored by the Gary Mercer Team,
movie TBD! Free popcorn included!

Location: East Goshen Park

Activity: East Goshen Township’s

Community Day Celebration

Date: Saturday, June 25 (Rain Date: June

26)

Location: East Goshen Township Park

Description: Come out to beautiful East

Goshen Park and start the summer with a

“bang”! The fun-filled event includes moon

bounces, live music, health screenings, a

helicopter landing, petting zoo, a few surprises and ten food
trucks serving a delicious bevy of options! The escape room
experiences last year were received well and we are bringing
them back! The night ends with spectacular fireworks display
extending over the Applebrook Park vista!

Chester County Concert Band

Date: July 9 from 7p-8p

Description: Join us for a wonderful concert in the park!
The Chester County Concert Band has performed many times
in the park and play a wonderful mix of classic,
contemporary, show tunes and some twists!

Fees: Free!

Location: EGT Park stage; we recommend bringing a
blanket or chair, sunglasses and bug spray.

SE Pennsylvania Teen Filmmakers Showcase

Date: Monday, August 8, 6pm

Location: Movie Tavern Exton

Ages: 12-19

Description: Calling all

teenagers! Come see your movie,

short film or video on the big

screen! We are partnering with the

beautiful new Movie Tavern

Exton to host the 2021 SE

Pennsylvania Teen Filmmakers Showcase! Event attendees
will arrive in a limo, walk the red carpet and join fellow teens
in a 150 seat arena to watch some great cinema! Submissions
from individuals and high school film clubs will be accepted.
The submission period is open through June 15. A full slate
of awards will be presented, a PAFIA membership and
behind the scenes tour of SunCenter Studios where they
filmed the Creed franchise.

Email Jason Lang at jlang@eastgoshen.org for full
submission details.




East Goshen Township -

Parks and Recreation

Activities, Programs & Events

Adult Programming

Seniors Card Club

Date/Time: Every Friday of the

month, 9:30 -12pm

Location: East Goshen

Township Building

Description: Come join us as we

play your favorite card games and

more. Pinochle, Canasta, Mexican

Train , Progressive Rummy are

very popular. We are happy to teach you if you don’t
know how to play. Have a favorite game you like....bring
it and we’ll play it!

Seniors Card Club - Mahjongg

Date/Time: 1st & 3rd Thursday of the month, 1-
3:30pm

Location: East Goshen Township Building
Description: Come join our beginner to intermediate
Mahjongg group. No instruction provided.

Activity: Senior Rummikub

Dates/Times: 1st and 3rd Thursday of the month, 1:00 —
3:30pm

Location: East Goshen Township Building, 2nd flr
Description: If you play rummy, you’ll love
Rummikub—.the fastest growing game for seniors!
We’ll be happy to teach you if you don’t know how to

play.

Activity: Pinochle

Dates/Times: Ist and 3rd Thursday of the month,
1:00-3:30 pm

Come join the gang playing pinochle.-.single and double
deck. If you want to learn, we will teach you.

3rd Annual Charlotte Grace Fund 5k and Walk
Date: April 2, 2022

Description: Benefits the Charlotte Grace Fund
and Headstrong Foundation

improving lives affected by cancer.

The toddler section of the EGT

playground is named in honor of

Charley.

Learn more and register at:
https://runsignup.com/cgf5k2022

Applebrook Golf Outings
Location: Applebrook Golf Course
Dates/times: May 9, June 28, Sept 14
Description: May is a resident only outing, 9am tee
time. June/Sept are resident plus up to three guests, 1pm
shotgun start.
Fees: May $165 with caddie

June/Sept $165 with caddie; $115 without
Contact Information: Jason at jlang@eastgoshen.org

Brandywine Baseball Club

The modern day Brandywine Base Ball Club was
established in 2013 and modeled after its 19th century
namesake, which formed in 1865 in West Chester, PA
and is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization. In keeping
with the spirit of the original ball club and its rival
contemporaries, we strive to field the most competitive
team possible.

The Brandywine Base Ball Club plays most home
matches according to rules enacted by the National
Association of Base Ball Players in December 9, 1863
(commonly referred to as “1864 rules™.)

We play our home matches at East Goshen Park
and attendance at all home games is free. Just bring a
chair or blanket and come out and watch.

Our 2022 schedule in EGT Park is: June 4, August 7,
September 24

Visit https://www.brandywinebbc.org/ for updates.
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East Goshen Township - Parks and Recreation

Activities, Programs & Events...continued from page 19

Play for Charlie Pickleball Memorial
Date: Saturday April 23 from
10am-1pm

Description: In memory of Charlie
DiMarco, long time Township resident
and pickleball lover! Email Jason at
jlang@eastgoshen.org for more info!

NAPBA Pickleball Instructional Tournaments

Dates: Dates: 5/15, 7/31 & 8/28 from 9a-3p

Description: North American Pickleball Association tour-
naments include an instructional component and then a full
day of tournament action for beginners through advanced!
Fee: $70 ($15 Township resident discount if signed up 30
days out)

Contact: Northamericanpickleball.com

Youth Activities

Nature Warriors

Dates: Begins May 2022

Description: The West Chester

Garden Club (who developed

the Butterfly Garden) and East

Goshen Parks and Rec are

teaming up once again, this time

to create a community of Nature

Warriors! This program aimed at elementary aged
children will be a fun, exploratory scavenger hunt
filled with in-person workshops, off site adventures
and parent/child activities! Sprouts (beginner) and
Sapling (experienced) sections

available!

Healthy Kids Running Series

Location: East Goshen Park

Dates/times: Varies by age group
Description: HKRS is a national,
community-based non-profit that provides a fun,
inclusive five-week running series for ages 2-14,

designed for kids to get active, feel accomplished and

lay the foundation for a healthy lifestyle.
Register at https://
healthykidsrunningseries.org/

Soccer Shots Date:
Registration begins December
Season starts in April

Description: Soccer Shots is an engaging children’s
soccer program with a focus on character development,
positively impact children’s lives on and off the field
through our best-in-class coaching, communication and
curriculum.

Visit https://www.soccershots.com/ for more
information!

LevelUp Baseball Tournaments

Location: East Goshen Park among other locations
Dates/times: mid June to
October

LevelUp Baseball hosts baseball
tournaments designed for quality
baseball play allowing players of
all ages to reach the next level and
bring together the players with High School, College,
and Professional Scouts and Coaches

Learn more at https://www.levelup-baseball.com/

Junior Beekeeper Program—sold out!

Location: Bees by the Blacksmith

Shop

Dates/times: late spring/early fall

Description: The Junior Beekeeper

Program is a free opportunity for kids

to learn all about the honey production process! Spring
classes are at capacity but fall class registration starts in
August!




East Goshen Township - Parks and Recreation

Activities, Programs & Events....Continued from Page 20
Youth Activities

West Chester Junior Tennis League

Location: East Goshen Park

Dates/times: Saturday afternoons for 7 weeks, starting April 23
Description: For Beginner and Intermediate players, ages 5-14,
the West Chester Junior Tennis League is the perfect way for your
kids to learn and PLAY tennis. Our 7-week program starts with 3
weeks of instruction and continues with 4 weeks of instruction and
supervised match play.

Register at http://phillyteamtennis.org/

Contact Information: Justin DePietropaolo,
justin@phillyteamtennis.org

Youth Tennis Camps

Dates: June 20-23, rain date Friday, June 24; July 5-8, rain date Mon, July 11; July 25-28, rain date Friday, July 29
Location: East Goshen Park

Ages: 9:00a-11:00a- Ages 5-10

Ages: 11:00a-1:00p- Ages 11-17

Description: Our 10 and under players range from kids entering PK to the 4th grade. Kids are divided up into

groups by age and ability. Our 8 and (usually 5-8 year olds) will be playing and learning on 36 foot courts. Our

10 and under players (usually more experienced 8 year olds and 9-10 year olds) will be playing and learning on
60 foot courts.

Fee: $95

Contact Justin DePietropaolo at justin@phillyteamtennis.org with any questions!

DubC NFL Flag Football powered by the NFL and USA Football

Registration: on going

Season starts in April

Description: Youth flag football league hosted in EGT Park. 6U, 8U, 10U and 12U
divisions; all participants get an official NFL jersey and flags.

DubC NFL Flag Football’s fall season registration begins in early June!

Visit https://dubcflag.com/ or email info@dubcflag.com for more information!
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East Goshen Township - Parks and Recreation
Activities, Programs & Events....Continued from Page 21

Summer Photography Camp for Kids & Teens
Dates: June 27-July 1, 9AM-Noon

Ages: 9-16

Description: Our camps are designed to teach real
world skills that allow every child to express their
individual creativity and to develop their own
artistic style and vision. Additionally, each child
will grow as a person, learn how to work with
others as a team and hopefully make many new
friends with similar interests along the way. Each of
our camps are one week long. Our camps are for
photographers ages 9 to 16 years of age. All camps
are in-person and on-location.

Location: East Goshen Township Park

For more information or to register, please visit
www.photography-workshop.net

Fun classes/workshops are now available in partnership with EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP, right at
the Township building in the Program Room!

Tween &Teen Workshops for ages 10+ select Fridays 5.30—7.30pm: Do you have a tween or teen
who loves art? Each workshop/class will be geared towards using media such as oil pastels, watercolor
pencils, acrylic markers or acrylic paints. Registration is open to both residents and non-residents.
Parents’ Night QOut— drop off your kids for a fun drawing workshop; ages 4-12; select Fridays 5.30-
7.30 pm: Looking for a fun activity for your kids, so that you can have date night? Or some time for
yourself?

Summer Camps: 6/27-7/1 and 8/22-26 Half Day 9-12 or 1-4; Full Day 9-4

Join us for a fun week filled with artistic activities! We will explore different drawing styles (drawing,
cartooning, anime manga), patterns and different coloring media- different subjects will be taught each
day, and different drawings will be completed in the AM and PM sessions. No experience necessary.
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THE GARY MERCER TEAM PRESENTS

RMAOWVIE IN
THE PARE

e

EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP PARK

SATURDAY, JUNE 18TH | 9:00PM
ARRIVE AT 8:30PM TO GET YOUR SPOT!

®
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East Goshen Township - Parks and Recreation

FITNESS

ESSENTRICS® Workout for Full Body Pain Relief
There is nothing “normal” about chronic pain; the human
body is simply not designed to endure it and should not
have to. This Pain-Relief Workout offers a solution to
end chronic pain. Slow and gentle, and easy to do—this
workout will release, rebalance and restore your body—
leaving you feeling pain-free, healthy and energetic!
What to bring: yoga mat

Strong by Zumba
Dates: Tuesdays- 6:00- 7:00pm
Session 1: April 19- May 31 $50

Zumba Toning
Dates: Wednesdays- 6:00-7:00pm
Session 1: Zumba Toning, April 20 - June I $50

Zumba Toning with floor, core and weights
Dates: Saturdays, 9:00-10:00am

04/23/2022 - 06/04/2022; $50
Description: Zumba Toning® is perfect for those who
love to dance, but puts extra emphasis on toning and
sculpting to define those muscles! The challenge of
adding resistance by using Zumba® Toning Sticks (or
light weights), helps you focus on specific muscle
groups, so you (and your muscles) stay engaged! Using
lightweight, maraca-like toning sticks enhances sense of

Date: Saturday, April 16,2022
Time: 10 am - 11 am

Tuition: $ 20

Location: East Goshen Township

Yoga for Anxiety

Is stress, fear, anxiety interfering with your life? Yoga
can help you stay calm and relaxed in daily life and can
also give you the strength to face events as they come
without getting restless. Learn the use of simple yoga
postures, breathing exercises and meditation to help you
manage anxiety and face life with a new positive
outlook. No yoga experience needed.

What to bring: yoga mat, small pillow

rhythm and coordination, while toning target zones,
including arms, core and lower body.

Zumba Instructor Contact Information:
Pamela Nelson at zumba2live@aol.com

Date: Wednesdays, May 4 - May 26, 2022
Time: 5:00 pm - 6:00 pm

Tuition: $ 45

Location: East Goshen Township

Discover ESSENTRICS® Aging Backwards.

Learn about this age reversing, slow paced, full body
workout that will restore movement in your joints,
flexibility in your muscles, relieve pain, stimulate your
cells to increase energy and vibrancy and boost your

immune system. This workout draws on flowing el ‘n};‘ 3 == —
movements of tai chi which create health and balance, N e "" L=

the strengthening theories behind ballet which create "
long lean, flexible muscles and the healing principles of
physiotherapy which create a pain free body.

What to bring: yoga mat, small pillow

Date: Saturday, April 2, 2022 \ ' ‘ : LEBR
Time: 10 am - 11 am @NAH;. @AN@E @W
Tuition: $ 20 IN SUPPORT OF POSITIVE

Location: East Goshen TOWnShlp Join us at 5pm April 29th 2022 at East Goshen Park
- FREE DANCE EVENT - OPEN TO THE COMMUNITY

Py
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Building resilience in our youth

By recognizing youth's effort, trusted adults can increase a child's sense of value, improve the emotional health of
youth and expect better outcomes related to underage substance use. For professional tips for how you can best
recognize effort in youth, visit wectc.org/resilience-2

We are pleased to partner with West Chester Communities That Care to highlight this topic which is essential to
youth development. West Chester Communities That Care uses an evidence-based coalition model to improve
outcomes for youth, specifically around the areas of mental health, underage substance use and violence.

#wcyouthmatter



https://www.wcctc.org/resilience-2
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Medication Collection Box Now Available in Township Building

A permanent medication collection box has been added to the East Goshen Township Building lobby.
This convenient location is available to residents between the

hours of 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday. This

box is in addition to the one located at the Westtown - East

Goshen Regional Police Station at 1041 Wilmington Pike.

Medication collection boxes offer residents the opportunity to
safely and anonymously dispose of unwanted and expired
drugs and medications.

Accepted:
¢ Prescription Medicines
¢ Over-the-counter medications

Not Accepted:

Illegal Drugs
Needles

Lotions or liquids
Inhalers

Acrosol cans
Thermometers

* & & O o o

Important Information

Brandywine Valley SPCA and Tri-State Bird State Roads:

Broken Water Main: Boot Road, Greenhill Road, N.

Call Aqua Pennsylvania at Chester Road, Strasburg Road,

610-525-1402, 24 hours a day West Chester Pike and Paoli
Pike.

Call Before You Dig: Any residents living on a state road

If you have to dig or excavate on your property, that needs road repair or has trees

please remember to call before you dig. down or potholes may call

PA One Call: 1-800-242-1776 PennDOT at

484-340-3200.
Clogged or leaking sanitary sewer lines;
sewage smell in the creek: Web Site:
Contact East Goshen Municipal Authority at 610 The answers to most questions about the
-692-7171 during regular business hours. During Township can be found by visiting
weekends or after hours on weekdays, call 911.  www.eastgoshen.org. In particular, the FAQ
section, which can be found under the “About

U.S. Flag Disposal: Us” tab, is a very useful resource for residents.
Rescue need your help!
Cancelled Until Further Notice!!!! Any U.S. Flag that is torn or faded and needs to be
The Animal Rescues cannot thank you enough for disposed of properly can be dropped off at the
your past support. Township for a proper retirement. A

¢ Kitty Litter ¢ Washable Dog & Cat Toys local VFW will conduct a proper flag
¢Towels & Blankets ¢ Pillow Cases, Sheets  retirement ceremony to dispose of it.
¢ Dog Beds ¢ Liquid Laundry Detergent

¢ Bleach & Cleaning Supplies


www.eastgoshen.org
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Chester County Solid Waste Authority (CCSWA) Announcements

Effective 2/21/22 - CCSWA will now be accepting up to a total of 3 TVs and computers
per household at their drop off facility. There is no charge for this service and is for
households/residents only. No businesses.

*NEW#* - Small electronics accepted at CCSWA Lanchester drop off — (Electronic Items pdf)

2022 Hazards Waste Events — Registration Required

Saturday, April 9 — Phoenixville

Saturday, May 14 — Pottstown

Friday, June 24 — Coatesville*

Saturday, August 27 — Oxford*

Saturday, October 8 — West Chester*

*Check website for link updates AND TO REGISTER: https://www.chestercountyswa.org/121/Upcoming
-Household-Hazardous-Waste-Event



https://www.chestercountyswa.org/121/Upcoming-Household-Hazardous-Waste-Event




Dates of Importance

APR 05
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, 7PM

APR 06
PLANNING COMMISSION, 7PM

APR 07
PARK & REC COMM., 7PM

APR11
MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY, 7PM

APR 12
PENSION COMMITTEE, 10AM

APR 13
CONSERVANCY BOARD, 7PM

APR 14
PIPELINE TASK FORCE, 5:30PM

APR 08
HISTORICAL COMMITTEE, 7PM

APR 15
GOOD FRIDAY - OFFICE CLOSED

APR 19
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, 7PM

APR 21 FUTURIST COMMITTEE,
7PM

APR 25
SUSTAINABILITY ADVISORY

COMMITTEE, 7PM

MAY 03
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, 7PM

MAY 04
PLANNING COMMISSION, 7PM

MAY 05
PARK & REC COMMISSION, 7PM

MAY 09
MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY, 7PM

MAY 11
CONSERVANCY BOARD, 7PM

MAY 12
PIPELINE TASK FORCE, 5:30PM

MAY 12
HISTORICAL COMMISSION, 7PM

MAY 17 ELECTION DAY

MAY 19
FUTURIST COMMITTEE, 7PM

MAY 23
SUSTAINABILITY ADVISORY
COMMITTEE, 7PM

MAY 24
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, 7PM

MAY 30
MEMORIAL DAY - OFFICE
CLOSED

JUNE 01
PLANNING COMMISSION, 7PM

JUNE 02
PARK & REC COMMISSION, 7PM

JUNE 07
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, 7PM

JUNE 08
CONSERVANCY BOARD, 7PM

JUNE 09
PIPELINE TASK FORCE, 5:30PM

JUNE 09
HISTORICAL COMMISSION, 7PM

JUNE 13
MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY, 7PM

JUNE 16
FUTURIST COMMITTEE, 7PM

JUNE 21
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, 7PM

JUNE 27
SUSTAINABILITY ADVISORY
COMMITTEE, 7PM

Public meeting days and times are
subject to change.

Please check the Township’s

website for the latest information.
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